

## UNIVERSITY OF NAIROBI **FACULTY OF ARTS AND SOCIAL SCIENCES**

## **INTERNAL MEMO**

FROM: Dean, FASS

DATE: December 19, 2024

TO:

Chairs of Departments- FASS

REF:

UON/FASS/1/21

SUBJECT: CONDUCT OF END OF SEMESTER EXAMINATIONS

As we prepare to commence the first semester 2024/2025 end of semester examination effective 20th January 2025, please note the following:-

That ALL Groups attending physical classes i.e. regular 1st, 3rd, and 4th year should undertake physical examinations bearing in mind the examination integrity concerns that the faculty continues to experience with online examinations.

Departments are also encouraged to ensure that defence for proposal at Masters and PhD level are physical as it has been noted that in some cases, strangers might be taking the defences on behalf of genuine students.

Prof. Jack Odhiambo

Dean, Faculty of Arts and Social Science

Cc:

Associate Deans - FASS Academic staff - FASS All Administrative staff - FASS

All Studets Dymic

2 0 DEC 2024